January 16, 1947 Mr. Sam B. Warner Register of Copyrights Library of Congress Washington 25, D.C. Dear Mr. Warner: Thanks very much for your letter of January 14, circular 15, and the refund check for \$3.00. This information was just what I needed. However, the check has been erroneously drawn to the University of Oklahoma, which is not involved in my research. I am returning it herewith. Please send me a check in the same amount, drawn to me personally. Cordially yours, Walter S. Campbell WSCff Enc.